
INITIAL PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
City of Gresham has applied for PDMC grant funding from the Federal Emergency 
Management Agency (FEMA) to fund the Johnson Creek Flyover Seismic Upgrades in 
the general vicinity of Paesano Park; with matching funds provided by the City of 
Gresham.  Pursuant to 44 CFR Part 9.12, FEMA gives early notice under Executive 
Order (EO) 11988, Floodplain Management or EO 11990, Wetland Protection; since this 
action is located in or affects the floodplain or may affect wetlands.    
 
The project site is located in or affects the floodplain of Johnson Creek. The purpose of 
the project is to The main purpose of the work to be performed is to make two existing 
sewer flyovers of Johnson Creek seismically sound.  .The proposed action includes: 
Hardening these sewer flyovers consists of 3 main components: Using pilings to provide 
a strong base for the span, Replacing the existing span which is not seismically sound, 
and hardening the manholes at either end of each span.   
 
Comments concerning the proposed action will be accepted from the affected public; 
local, state and federal agencies; and other interested parties in order to consider and 
evaluate alternatives and the environmental impacts of the proposed action.  Comments 
should be made in writing, sent to the point of contact listed below, and postmarked 
within 15 days of publication of this notice. 
 
Additional information about the project, including a project area map, can be obtained 
from the applicant contact below GreshamOregon.gov – Search for Johnson Creek 
Flyovers.   
 
Responsible Official: For Additional Information: 
Science Kilner 
Regional Environmental Officer 
FEMA Region 10 
130 228th St SW  
Bothell, WA 98021-9796 
(425) 487-4613 fax 
science.kilner@fema.dhs.gov 
 

A.J. Thorne 
Wastewater Engineer II 
City of Gresham DES 
1333 NW Eastman Parkway 
Gresham, OR 97030 
(503) 618-2190 
Andrew.Thorne@greshamoregon.gov 

 
Given the nature of the proposed action, if no public comments are received, no further 
public notice will be conducted for this project. 
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